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The Fiscal Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on November 15, 2023 at 12:00 p.m.
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at Niagara County Community College
and via ZOOM

	Fiscal Committee Board Members present 

Ms. Katherine Alexander, Chairperson

Ms. Gina Virtuoso, Vice Chairperson

Mr. Jason Cafarella 
Administration Present
William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President (arrived at 12:30pm)
Ms. Catherine Brown, Assistant Vice President of Human Resources

Mr. John Eichner, Director of Business Services 

Ms. Patrice Elnicki, Director of Financial Accounting and Reporting
Mr. Wayne Lynch, Vice President of Administration

Ms. Barbara Walck, Assistant to the President



	


Committee Chairperson Alexander called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m. on November 15, 2023.  A roll call was taken for those committee members in person:  Trustees Alexander, Cafarella and Virtuoso were present.
FISCAL COMMITTEE MINUTES

Committee Chairperson Alexander asked if anyone had questions on the minutes of October 2, 2023.  There were none.  
It was moved by Committee Chair Alexander and seconded by Committee Vice Chair Virtuoso to approve the October 2, 2023 committee meeting minutes as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

BUSINESS AND FINANCE UPDATE
Vice President Lynch discussed the revenues including fall tuition, out of county chargebacks, and investment income; along with expenses and Investments with bonds.  There were no further questions.
SELF INSURANCE UPDATE
Assistant Vice President Brown states a meeting was held with Lawley Insurance as to how the self-insured plan was doing.  It is at approximately 92% which is under projection and favorable.  The plan is doing well.  A possible proposal regarding pharmacy savings on prescription drugs was discussed.  She also stated there mayl be a meeting with all the unions in May 2024, due to a possible increase for September 1, 2024 to align with all other insurance plans.  Trustee Cafarella asked if the benefits have remained the same?  Have there been any complaints?  Assistant Vice President Brown states some employees do not feel they are getting the correct answers. Director Elnicki states the business office are having some internal issues, due to coding, and report runs.  Assistant Vice President Brown states the HR office and the business office have daily communication.

UPDATE ON HR SUBCOMMITTEE CONCERNING “SEARCH PROCESS”
Committee Chair Alexander stated Board Chairperson Clark put together the Ad Hoc Committee.
She read that the board bylaws state this agenda item should go to the full board after the Ad Hoc committee made their decision.  

The original resolution was tabled until today; therefore, it needs to have action today.
The procedures and minutes will go to the full board.

It was moved by Trustee Cafarella and seconded by Committee Chairperson Alexander to untable the original resolution regarding the search process.  Motion carried unanimously.

It was moved by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Virtuoso to deny the original resolution, based upon the fact there was an Ad Hoc Committee to address that resolution.  Motion carried unanimously.  
A resolution will be on the agenda for the next Fiscal Committee meeting.  
It was moved by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Cafarella that the committee go into executive session at 12:25 p.m., to discuss personnel matters.  
The following action was taken during executive session:

It was moved by Trustee Cafarella and seconded by Trustee Virtuoso to approve that the negotiation committee declare impasse and commence mediation for the faculty association negotiations.  Motion carried unanimously.

It was moved by Trustee Virtuoso and seconded by Trustee Cafarella that the committee come out of executive session at 12:50 p.m.  
There were no other questions.

President Murabito stated NCCC is eligible to apply for the 2025 Aspen Prize for Community College Excellence.  We are one of 150 community colleges out of approximately 1,000 nationwide that has been invited to apply for the $1 million Aspen Prize, a testament to our college’s high, improving, and equitable student outcomes.  
The next Fiscal Committee meeting date/time is to be determined.

It was moved by Trustee Cafarella and seconded by Trustee Virtuoso to adjourn the meeting at 12:55 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

Barbara Walck

Assistant to the President

